
From the Headmaster 

Issue Number 579 24th Nov 2017 

Dear Parents, 

 

What a joyous and uplifting week this has been at 

Foremarke once again on so many levels.  Thank 

you all for the incredible generosity you have shown 

towards the presents for CHILDREN FIRST   

DERBY.  A target of 300 gift bags was set and I am 

delighted to tell you 352 have arrived!  That is 352 

smiles which otherwise would not have been seen 

on Christmas Day.  I hope, too, many of you will be 

able to join us tomorrow for the Christmas Fayre 

from 12noon in the Sports Hall. 

 

The Upper School Concert on Thursday evening 

was another elevating occasion.  The talent and 

happiness permeated all as we were blessed with 

outstanding musicianship.  Many of us had to      

remind ourselves of the age of the performers.  All 

performed well in excess of their chronological age. 

 

Congratulations are also extended to the U13  

Footballers who were crowned BURTON &     

DISTRICT CHAMPIONS on Tuesday evening at 

the Pirelli Stadium, Burton.  News of our U12 

Girls’ Hockey team playing the National Finals at 

Ipswich today is eagerly awaited.  Do watch our 

Twitter feed for the latest updates. 

Winners of the Burton & District Cup 

A superb performance from the 1st XI saw them 

lift the Burton & District Cup for the first time 

since 2014 on Tuesday.    
The final was played on the impressive 4G     

surface at Burton Albion’s Pirelli Stadium and 

the boys impressed at the home of the Brewers 

as they recorded a 3-0 win over Oldfields Hall. 

This follows on from their success in winning 

the IAPS Regionals and finishing second         

nationally in the same event and is just reward 

for their fantastic efforts in games lessons and 

on matchdays this year. IC 

 

Six brass players , Olly , Oliver , Sophie , Martha , 

Rocco and Jasper ,  travelled to Royal Derby Hospital 

at lunchtime on Tuesday 21st November to play to 

staff , visitors and patients. The children played     

solidly for a good fifty minutes receiving a thoroughly 

warm welcome and many compliments from those 

who passed by. The music clearly lifted the spirits of 

many and donations received during the time they 

were playing amounted to over £97. SB 

Musicians at the Royal Derby Hospital  



Boarding News and Notices 

NOTICES 

 

Spending money in school 

A reminder that any cash brought in to school by 

boarders must be handed in to Houseparents        

immediately on arrival. No money should be kept 

in bedders. Any spending money needed for    

special events will be provided by the school and 

added to the school bill at a later date. It is      

particularly important that additional money is not 

brought on our Christmas shopping trip on     

Sunday 3rd December, where children will be pro-

vided with £20.00 and have an equal amount of 

spending money. Thank you for your support. 

 

Lent term trips 

Please return the trip booking form to Mrs Hill by 

Friday 1st December 

 

End of term travel arrangements 

A reminder to please return the end of term  

travel form to Mrs Hill as soon as possible. Thank 

you. 

 
Rowing challenge! 

 

The junior boarders had fun on Monday evening. 

Mrs Hill wheeled out her rowing machine and all 

the children learnt some basic rowing technique 

before seeing how far they could row in 1 mi-

nute. Those that stayed on the seat fared best 

and  William M, Jonah and Alba were all very 

speedy. Ophelia topped the chart though with a 

mighty 228m. Mr A managed an amazing 332m 

(after a training session!). The seniors are next… 

NEWS 

Last Friday, to end National Anti-Bullying Week, 

Nightingale made pom poms for ‘Friendship   

Friday’. 

Boarder of the Week 

Charles 

For settling into boarding brilliantly and getting 

on so well with fellow boarders and staff. Well 

done!  JH 



Pre-Prep News  

Dates For The Diary 

Tuesday 28th and Thursday 30th  November 4-6pm: 
Parents’ Evening (No activities.  Please ensure you 
have sent the form back in if your child requires 
the After School Club.) 

Friday 8th December 9:30am: Pre-Prep Christmas 
Production 

Saturday 9th December 11am: Pre-Prep Christmas 
Production 

Monday 11th December 9:15am: Christmas in the 
Nursery 

Tea and Coffee will be available for parents on   
Friday 8th, Saturday 9th and Monday 11th before 
each production.  Please do not take your seats 
before the times specified in the letter.  Many 
thanks. 

Learning Objectives 
 

Reception 
 
Literacy 
To recap on all the individual phonemes and to revisit the 
taught digraphs.  
Numeracy 
To revisit addition using counting apparatus. 
 
Year One 
 
English 
To write an account of what the Shepherds saw on the first 
Christmas. 
To introduce the digraph ‘sh.’ 
Mathematics 
To know the days of the week; order familiar events in time. 
To know the seasons of the year, begin to know the months. 
 
Year Two 
 
English 
To write narrative including speech within the text. 
Mathematics 
To continue to develop an understanding of multiplication 
and division. 

“Be Gentle” A Golden Rule 
Golden Leaves are awarded to children who follow the 

'Golden Rules' particularly well. Congratulations to:-                                                                       

Nursery Reception 

Mollie-Jean Simpson Lily Amin 

Elodie White Sophie Bochenski 

 Vanessa Naylor  

 Archie Naylor 

Year 1 Year 2  

Artie Ellis Harriet Ellis 

Toby Hodges Emily Hanson  

Monty Embery Sophie Parker 

Nathan Alreja Freddie Watson 

Visiting St. Saviour’s church 

Week 11, 24
th

 November 

 

In our Religious Studies lessons this term we are 

learning about where Christians worship, what 

happens during a church service and some of the 

different services that Christians take part in.  

First we thought about all the different occasions 

that we may have been to a church for and talked 

about what happened while we were there. Many 

of us had been to a christening or wedding, where 

we were bridesmaids or page boys, as well as oth-

er special occasions such as a Christmas, Easter 

or Messy church. Because we are so fortunate to 

have St. Saviour’s church at Foremarke we all 

walked there and took a closer look at both the 

outside and inside of the church. We asked ques-

tions such as; Why does a church have bells? 

Who stands in the pulpit and why?, What is a font 

used for? and why are there flowers on grave 

stones?  

Back in the form room we learnt about the rea-

son and significance behind special services, such 

as baptism and a wedding, and then acted them 

out. We all had a part to play and it was great fun! 

 
PLAYTIME STARS AWARD 

Reception 



Lower School News  

Dates for the Diary 

 

Saturday 25th November: Friends of       

Foremarke Christmas Fayre. 12pm start in the 

Sports Hall. 

Thursday 7th December: Lower School 

Christmas Production. 2.30pm in the Theatre. 

Friday 8th December: Lower School      

Christmas Production. 2.30pm in the Theatre. 

Tuesday 12th December: Final day for prep 

and activities. 

Thursday 14th December: Lower School 

Christmas party. 

Thursday 15th December: Interim reports 

sent home. 

Friday 15th December: Carol Service 11 am – 

12noon at Repton Chapel. 

Mrs Christodoulou 

Unfortunately, due to illness, Mrs Christodoulou 

will not be in school next week. We all wish her a 

speedy recovery and look forward to having her 

back soon. In the meantime, please can all corre-

spondence be directed to Mrs Crisp at 

kcrisp@foremarke.org.uk 

Thank you 

Year 3 Art 

 

Our latest Art project in Year 3 has been to use 

oil pastels to continue and complete a photo-

graph taken from a magazine. The children 

worked very hard matching and blending colours 

and are very pleased with their finished land-

scapes. 

Pre Prep Concert  

On Wednesday 15th November we had the fabu-

lous Pre-Prep Morning Concert.  All of the     

individual instrumentalists performed fantastically 

well, as did the Year Two Choir.  We were all 

impressed by and proud of the pupils involved, 

who always amaze us with their musical talents!  

Well done to everyone involved; another super 

Pre-Prep Concert. 

mailto:kcrisp@foremarke.org.uk


Sports News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The U10A girls played in our home hockey   

tournament on 11th November .  This was a great 

experience for the girls, eleven teams took part 

across two groups supported superbly by parents 

and grandparents. The girls played some lovely 

hockey and just got better and better, winning 

the semi-final 1-0 to go through to the final. They 

played a very strong Sutton Coldfield team and in 

a nail biting game, we finally broke through to 

score in the dying minutes. The girls fully de-

served their victory; congratulations to all.     
#the future is bright. 

Congratulations U10A Girls 

Team of the Week 

Boys 1st 

For winning the Burton & District Cup 

 

Good luck to the U12 IAPS 

Hockey Squad who playing 

the in IAPS National Finals 

today at Ipswich School. 

Foremarke Football League Week 6  

Winning Team: CSKA Moscow 

Back from left, Lemuel, Luca, James, Leo, Leo. 

Front Hector and Kyrylo. 

Player of the tournament 

Liam  



 

 

 

 

 

Academic Stars 
Miss Bushby has seen some fantastic work 

over the last week and is pleased to announce 

 

 

3C Peggy Ascott Science 

  Harry Blount Science 

  Elsa Iorio History 

  Kasturi Sinha Science 

3M Aaron Ari-Kainth History 

  Charlotte Dammers History 

  Jaymie Smith History 

  Eva Wyatt-Shannon English 

3F Lucy Haseldine RS 

  Sienna Moss English 

  Lucy Wheeldon English 

4B Pippa Bond English, Maths 

  Amelie Clarkson English 

  Emily Collins English, History 

  Barnaby Morley English 

  Ava Mousley History 

  Lawrence Roberts History 

  George Tidy English 

4H Ferial Amin English 

  Jemima Blunt English 

  Barney Bradford Science 

  Tess Gowar Science 

  Sophie Pascoe History 

5SG Zoe Barkey French 

  Emilia Bush Maths 

5ES Izzy Hambleton Maths 

  Samuel Savage Maths 

5JC Ehmun Sandhu French 

6RN Robbie Boswell Latin 

  Oliver Hughes Latin 

  William Morrison French, Geography 

  N’Sira Wills-Diawara Latin 

6NW Amelia Gibson Geography 

  Georgina Hiatt Maths, Geography x 

2 

  Peter Yang English x 2, French, 

Geography, RS 

7IC Kamila Chaibi Latin 

  Jessica Grace Science 

  Joshua Hepworth French 

  Jack Sherwood English 

  Kseniia Yakutina English, Maths,  

Geography 

7FL Freya Bruno Geography,      

Classical Studies 

  Rory Donegan Latin 

  Lara German Science, Geography, 

RS, Classical Studies 

  Francesca Thacker-Martin Latin 

7KC Gaia Cooper English 

  Adam Khan French 

  Ramani Mattu French 

  Angel Shen Science, Latin 

  Polly Sisson Maths 

7GW Rufus Coulborn English 

  Olivia Ingham French, Latin x 2 

  Georgina Jackson English, Maths, 

French 

  Joshua Roberts French 

7JD Maggie Brown Classical Studies 

  Claudia Cooper English, Maths, 

French, Classical 

Studies 

  Artem Malyshev English 

  Alice Marriott English, Science 

Geography 

  Lemuel Melchizadeck English 

  Sakurako Sashida Maths, Geography 

  Charlotte Tidy French 

7PR Lottie Fletcher English, Maths, 

French 

  Elisabeth Fraser English, Latin 

  Hatti Harman Geography x 3 

  Thomas Taylor English, Latin 

  Daisy Wong Science, Latin x 2 

8GK Florence Thomas Latin 

8RA Yang Xue Classical Studies 



 

 

 

 

CHANGE OF DATE –  

FOREMARKE CONCERT BAND 

 

The Band are performing at the Repton Band  

Concert on  

WEDNESDAY 13TH DECEMBER AT 

7.30PM               

(NOT on Thursday 14th as per the Calendar) 

Music Notice 

Monday  

4:15–5:00 pm  Act 1 Scenes 1, 2 & 3 

5:00-6:00 pm  Act 1 Scene 4 

  

Tuesday 

4:15–5:00 pm  Act 1 Scene 8  

 

Play prep available in JW’s room  

between 5-6 pm.  

 

Advance notice:    

Week 13 EVERYONE in R&J required    
Tuesday 5-6 pm.  Be there!  

Drama, Week 12 Rehearsals  

 

Friday 1st December 

Concert at St Wystan’s Church, Repton  

12pm to 12:45pm 

 

Featuring the Chamber Choir, String Chamber 

Music, Brass and Flute Ensembles along with solo-

ists. 

 

Tickets are priced at £5 which includes a light 

lunch. If attendees do not wish to stay for lunch 

there is the opportunity to give a donation. All 

proceeds go to the Church. Tickets available 

from Sue Parker  via her email: 

sparker@foremarke.org.uk 

 

 

Friday 8th December 

Foremarke Past , Present and Future 

400 Hall, Repton 7pm.                  

 

A celebration of our musical talent from previous 
years and including some of our youngest musi-

cians. 

 

Featuring the Orchestra, Boys’ Choir, Brass           

Ensemble, Flute Ensemble, Training Band, Cham-

ber Music, Chamber Choir and soloists, including 

Old Foremarkians. 

 

Tickets available from the School Office and Rep-

ton School Lodge - Adults £10, Under 14s Free.  
 

 

Wednesday 13th December 

Repton Band Concert in Pears School , 7.30pm. 

 

Featuring the Foremarke Hall Concert Band 

Tickets available from The Lodge, Repton School. 

Upcoming Music Events  

Lost Property 

Bea Merlin (RA) has lost her glasses. They are 

purple and have ‘Anna’ written on the arm. 

Sophia Kneeshaw has lost her named hat and 

scarf. Please return to Pre-Prep if found. 

Lucy Haseldine (3F) has lost her named track-

suit top, please check at home. 

… and Found 

Bank card named: Miss E M Walker - please  

collect from main School Office. 

A HUGE thank you to all who have donated 

presents for Children First derby.  We have 

received a staggering 352 presents!   

Thank You 

Message from the Medical Centre: 

Pre-prep annual nasal ‘flu vaccinations are due to take place 

next week (Rec, Y1 & Y2).  If you have any concerns or 

queries please call the Nurses or Miss Cavill to discuss. 

Further information can be found on the following link;  

www.nhs.uk/Conditions/vaccinations/Pages/child-flu-

vaccine.aspx 



General Knowledge Quiz Finalists 

Alexander Mountbatten Tedder Wavell 

Indigo Astara - 

Ibbotson 

Bertie Latham-Boal George Odell Jamie Smith  

 

Jack Prince Alfie Pitts Tess Gower Felix Merlin 

Raphael Barak Robert Jones Zoe Barkey Sam Savage 

William Morrison Sebastian Raper Gil Grace Henry Wood 

Ava Marriott 

  

Zak Watson George Gilmore Leo Pollock 

Megan Prince Luke Russell Liam Leahy Jenna Davies 

The final is on Monday 11th December  

One2One Cricket Coaching Lent Term 2018 

Howard Dytham (ECB Level 4) and Paul Borrington (Former Derbyshire Opening 
Batsman) are once again keen to offer half hour coaching slots on Thursday eve-
nings in the Sport’s Hall. This should be especially appealing to Boarders and 
Flexi Boarders, who will have priority bookings. An evening of cricket and 

boarding, what could be better!? 

Please contact Mr Hobson, ahobson@foremarke.org.uk.  

Warhammer School League  

 

On Sunday, the 19th 

November James, 

Luke, Oscar and Jack 

competed in the first 

heat for Warham-

mer Schools League 

in 40K. All 4 boys 

played really well 

against a much older 

Derby youth team. 

Oscar and Jack both 

won their first round 

matches and James had a draw in round 2. It was 
a successful day out. Jack won the award for most 

honourable player and James won the award for 

best army (using Luke’s army). The boys were a 

credit to the school.  The final score was 185 

points to       Foremarke Hall and 200 points to 

Davidoff Academy. The boys have qualified for the 

National semi-finals taking place in March 2018. 

Good luck to our Age of Sigmar team playing this 

Sunday. GK 

Well Done Leo 

 

Leo marched along with his squadron (the 126 

Air Training Cadets Derby Squadron) during the     

Remembrance Sunday Parade in the City's Market 

Square. Additionally, during a weekend camp   

staying at the RAF base in Wittering, Leo attained 

the honour of "Best Cadet on Camp", presented 

to him on a limited edition print of the 

"McDonnell Douglas Phantom" and signed by all 

the staff. Well done!  

mailto:ahobson@foremarke.org.uk


Clean Hit Cricket ‘pop up shop’ 

 

Saturday 9th December at Foremarke Hall 

 

12:15pm onwards in the Sports Hall. 

New 2018 ranges available including Gray Nicolls, 

Kookaburra, Gunn & Moore,  

Masuri, Shrey and Salix 

Foremarke coach and Repton Director of Cricket,  

Howard Dytham, and his company Clean Hit are 
again teaming up with the school to bring you top 

quality cricket kit for next season. 

We look forward to seeing you on Saturday 9
th
 December or for more infor-

mation please contact Clean Hit Cricket at: 




